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2023 
Officers and Board Members 

President 

 Ron Herman   (2022-2024) 

Vice President 

 Steve Heinemann   (2023-2025) 

Secretary 

 E. Linda Uebele   (2023-2025) 

Treasurer 

 Jim Young   (2022-2024) 

Board Members 

 Nic Gengler   (2023-2025) 

 Jerry Oestereich   (2022-2024) 

 Bob Schumann   (2022-2024) 

 Dennis Wagner   (2023-2025) 

 Jim Young (2)   (2022-2024) 

 

Newsletter Editor / Board Member at Large 

 Bob Merner 

Webpage Coordinator 

 Steve Heinemann 

Facebook Coordinator 

 Sarah Ksicinski 

Club Activity Committee 

Jim Young (2) 

Dennis Wagner 

Al Schultz 

Victor Perugini 

Thanks, Jerry 

The car was out of my buddies estate. He was a hoarder. I had to move 

all the boxes and junk around it to get the car out. After I got the car, I 

ended up putting on a new top, a new battery and alternator. The car 

has only been driven when the roads are clear and not in the winter. 

The car has a 3.8 liter V6 with an automatic transmission 

Feature your car  

in the Spark and Sputter 

We need to hear from members about your special car. Don’t be 

shy, as a member of the Waukesha Old Car Club you are entitled 

to bragging rights. We want to hear about your special vehicle.  

• How did you find your car?  

• How long have you had it.  

• What condition was it in?  

• Are there any interesting stories or mishaps?  

All I need is 2-3 pictures and about a 1/2 page story.  

Email me if you want to show your car.  romer512@gmail.com 

Member Dues 
Membership dues are $40.00 per year. 

Dues are due on February 15 of each year. 

Members receive a 50% discount on dues by 

working a minimum 4 hours for the club 

throughout the year.  

Members who have not paid their dues by the 

due date will not receive credit for hours 

worked and will have their name removed 

from the club roster. 
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Waukesha Old Car Club Meeting Highlights 

February 2023 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Ron Herman at 7:43 with 25 members in attendance. 

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

There was an introduction of the Officers and Board Members 

There were one new members, Marsha Golla. She has a pink Firebird. 

 

Presidents Report:  

Ron shared with the members what was discussed at the Board Meeting.  

• Roy Tomaczak gave an overview of what needs to happen prior to the car show. Within the next few months 

preparations need to begin for the food at the Frame Park Car Show.  

• The club has looked into using food trucks at the car show. The problems encountered are that the food truck 

operators won’t commit to being at the show, plus they won’t pay the club a fee to attend or share a portion of 

their profits. Another problem is how to deal with providing members who work at the show a complimentary 

lunch plus, many members use hours they work at the car show to receive their 50% discount on dues. 

• Lynn Wagner offered to contact some vendors to get information on having them provide the food. 

Vice Presidents Report: 

• It is membership dues time, please pay before the February 15th deadline. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Ron Herman gave a summary treasurer’s report in Jim Youngs absence 

Secretary’s Report: 

• Linda Uebele read the minutes from the January meeting. The minutes were accepted as presented. 

Sunshine Committee 

• Had nothing to report. 

Activities Committee 

Jim Young presented some ideas he has regarding activities. He asked members input. Some if the ideas presented 

were North Point Lighthouse, Volo Car Museum, Auto Gallery in Green Bay and the Harley Davidson Museum. He 

asked for a show of hands as to which would be most popular. 

Continued on next page  
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Old Business 

• The turnout for the Hartford Car Museum was good. Everyone who attended had a good time 

• Bob Merner is looking for club cars to be featured in the Spark and Sputter. If you want to see you special vehicle in 

the Spark and Sputter contact Bob at romer512@gmail.com. All we need are a couple of pictures and a short article 

describing the car. 

• The club is always looking for ideas for speakers for the meetings. If you have any ideas contact Ron or Steve. 

New Business 

• Waukesha Old Car Club has been invited to participate in a car show at the 

Waukesha Rotary Bluesfest held at Naga-Waukee park in Delafield on August 12. 

More details will be provided as they become available. 

Note that this is the day before the WOCC car show at Frame Park. 

• A discussion began regarding the expense to the club for the printing and mailing of the Spark and Sputter. One of 

the early ideas would be to follow what many other clubs and organization do and only make the newsletter 

available in an electronic format and any members who requires a printed copy would be charged accordingly.  

The board will be discussing this further. 

• There was a discussion regarding how many spots the club rents at Jefferson and how many members are selling 

under the club tent. 

Tech Talk 

• There was no tech talk,  

the meeting adjourned at 8:32. 

Pewaukee Kiwanis Village Park 

325 Capitol Drive,   Pewaukee 

Monday May 29, 2023 

9:00am to 3:00pm 

FOOD, SODA, BEER 

$8.00 Advance  

$10.00 Day of Show 

For More Information contact: 

 JERRY BABE 262-691-2515 

Appreciation Banquet cake 
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Waukesha Old Car Club Meeting Highlights 

March 2023 

The meeting was called to order by President Ron Herman at 7:30 with 29 members in attendance. 

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

There was an introduction of the Officers and Board Members 

There were no new members or guests. 

Presidents Report:  

Ron began by sharing with the members what was discussed at the Board Meeting.  

• Ron said that Linda Wagner has spend considerable time researching vendors to supply food at the car show. 

Prior to the meeting, she shared her findings with Ron and Steve. Of all the vendors researched, Roberts Specialty 

Meats appeared to be the best option. Roberts Specialty Meats came highly recommended by others who have 

used them as well as the City of Waukesha. Roberts indicated that they would be able to supply the meat, buns, 

chips and condiments. They also could supply soda and ice if needed, but that is still being discussed. They would 

do all the food preparation on site using their own equipment. The club would still supply people to sell to the 

products, under our tent, as done in the past. Roberts would charge the club for product sold. The club would set 

the prices charged to the public. The club would still continue to sell beer and wine as in the past. The board 

unanimously voted to approve Roberts as a supplier. The members in attendance voted unanimously to use 

Roberts as a vendor at the car show. 

• Ron and Steve will meet with Roberts again to notify them that we 

decided to use them as our food vendor and work out all the details. 

• Linda Uebele’s Ford retractable will be the Car Show T-shirt Feature car. 

The t-shirts will be made from a photo of her car. 

• The June meeting will be held at Bubba’s Custard Stand, 1276 Capitol Dr., 

in Pewaukee on June 12th. 

• The Appreciation Banquet will be March 26th. It will be held same 

place as last year, Tuscan Hall on Delafield Street. The time is 5:00 

cocktails and dinner at 6:00. The cost is $17.00 per person. The 

deadline to signup is March 18th. 

Vice Presidents Report: 

• There are hard copy of the rosters and Spark and Sputter available at 

the front of the room. 

Secretary’s Report: 

• Linda Uebele read the minutes from the February meeting. 

The minutes were accepted as presented. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

In Jim Young’s absence Ron gave the Treasurer’s report. The report was accepted as presented. 

Continued on next page  

Thanks to Linda Uebele, her friend Robin 

and her Daughter for the table center pieces 
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Sunshine Committee 

• There was nothing to report. 

Appreciation Banquet 

• Victor will be getting a sheet cake for dessert at the banquet. 

Activity Committee 

Jim Young (2) reported that is committee has planned an outing to the Harley museum in Milwaukee. 
He wants everyone to meet at the museum at 11:00. That way we will get the group rate of $12.00. The museum is 
located at 400 West Canal Street, Milwaukee. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:13pm 

Appreciation Banquet 

March 26, 2023 

Bob and Terrie Boehnen  45 years 

Dan and Riki Calvano  45 years 

Marlene Douglas   45 years 

Wes and Judy Sodemann  45 years 

Sonja Terry    45 years 

Jeff and Anni Krumrich  35 years 

Nic and Kathy Gengler  25 years 

Jim and Elizabeth Haas  20 years 

Greg and Maggie Marchand 20 years 

Bob and Joan Merner  20 years 

Roy and Jan Rathke  20 years 

Victor and Jan Peurgini  15 years 

Susie Sydor    15 years 

Ron Wichinski   15 years 
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Jeff and Anni Krumrich 

35 years 

Nic and Katie Gengler 

25 years 

Bob and Joan Merner 

20 years 

Roy and Jan Rathke 

20 years 

Victor and Jan Perugini 

15 years 

45 year members 
received a trophy 
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Club Activities & Other Fun Things To Do 

Calendar updated as changes occur 

For information on upcoming car shows related events, check out  

https://wiscollectorcar.com/  

http://www.wednesdaynightclassics.com/ 

April 10 7:30pm Club Meeting at Foxx View Lanes,  Board meets prior to meeting 

 15 
Harley Davidson Museum. Meet at 11:00 to obtain the group rate of $12.00 

400 W. Canal Street 53201 

 28-30 Spring Jefferson 

May 3 Wednesday Night Car Show at Foxx View Lanes, Every Wednesday Night Thru Labor Day. 

 8 7:30pm Club Meeting at Foxx View Lanes,  Board meets prior to meeting 

 29 VFW Car Show, Pewaukee Village Park 

June 12 June club get together (Bubba’s Frozen Custard, 1276 Capitol Drive, Pewaukee, WI) 

July 4 Waukesha 4th of July Parade 

 6-8 Iola Car Show and Swap Meet 

 9 Collector Car Appreciation Day 

 10 7:30pm Club Meeting at Foxx View Lanes,  Board meets prior to meeting 

August 13 Waukesha Old Car Club 44th Annual Car Show at Frame Park 

For Sale  

2008 Chrysler Sebring, retractable hardtop 

convertible, auto transmission, 

 silver color interior and silver metallic 

out.  Call Gene at (414) 550-8305. 
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Boucher 

Automotive 

Group 

2023 Car Show 

T-shirt Sponsor 
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PO Box 645 

Waukesha, WI 53187 

Friday Nights 

Live music 8-Midnight 

Wednesday Car Show  
4-9pm 

May thru September 


